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Announcement 
March 15, 2024 

FOR CONGREGATIONS 

1. 2024 Governing Body Update #2: The video 2024 Governing Body Update #2, which 
was released on jw.org on March 15, 2024, includes the following announcement: “The Gov-
erning Body has decided that sisters may choose to wear slacks when participating in the 
ministry and when attending Christian meetings, assemblies, and conventions. If a sister 
chooses to wear slacks on such occasions, they should not be casual, but dignified, modest, 
and appropriate. When a sister has a part on the program, she should wear a skirt or a dress 
if that is the standard of dress in that land. Of course, some sisters may choose to wear a 
skirt or a dress even when they do not have a part on the program. 

2. “In addition, brothers may choose not to wear a tie or a jacket when participating in the 
ministry and when attending Christian meetings, assemblies, and conventions. If a brother 
chooses not to wear a tie or a jacket on such occasions, he should dress in a manner that 
is appropriate, modest, and dignified—not casual. When a brother has a part on the pro-
gram, he should wear a tie and a jacket if that is the standard of dress in that land. Of course, 
some brothers may choose to wear a tie or a jacket even when they do not have a part on 
the program. 

3. “When visiting Bethel, it would be appropriate for brothers to wear a tie and a jacket and 
for sisters to wear a skirt or a dress if that is the standard of dress in that land.” 


